January 11, 1994 2175-C Hedgerow Rd. Columbus, Ohio 43220

Dear Ohio Steering Committee Member:

Welcome to a new day, and a new year!

Although the weather is -25 with the wind chill outside, it is time to start addressing the Round-up 1994 in August.

The next meeting is scheduled for Sunday, February 27, 1994 at 11:30 a.m. The Columbus meetings have moved to the Northminister Presbyterian Church basement at 203 King Avenue. That is one block east of Neil Avenue; three blocks west of High Street; just south of The Ohio State University campus. The entrance to our meeting room is the outside stairway on the east side of the church. Coffee and donuts will be awaiting your arrival.

Chairperson Tim Romp has stated that concerns about the Cincinnati ordinances have been raised and that this discussion will be on the agenda for the February meeting.

Our Preamble for the Roundup Steering Committee states that: The Ohio Roundup Steering Committee shall continually address the problems of all recovering alcoholics with special attention being given to the needs of gay and lesbian recovering alcoholics. To this end, we shall establish and maintain an efficient and effective communication network for our members. Also, our Tenth Tradition in AA states: Alcoholics Anonymous has no opinion on outside issues; hence the A.A. name ought never be drawn into public controversy.

Your attendance is requested for this important discussion along with the rest of the agenda scheduled.

If you have received this letter and are no longer an officer or delegate, would you please forward it to the proper person so that your city/area will be represented.

Yours in Sobriety,

Dean C. Reeder

Secretary